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Once again, I hope this letter finds everyone in good health and spirits.  I know 

it is hard with all the media frenzy about the virus and riots; but we will get 

through it. It helps that we can focus on archery. 

Bow season is just about six weeks away.  Hopefully, you have dusted off the 

hunting bow, checked your sights and made sure those broadheads are still fly-

ing true.  I have been able to make one 3D shoot this year and plan on attending 

more.  There are several MBH clubs offering 3D shoots, and its a fun way to 

get ready for bow season. 

There will be a Board of Directors meeting on Aug. 23rd in Columbia. 

(Columbia Optimist Club, 1201 Grand Ave, Columbia, Mo 10AM).  The Board 

will decide on when the next MBH tournaments will be held, including venues 

for (the State Youth and State 450 tournaments).  Also, this is an election year.  

If you know of someone you would like to nominate or someone who would 

like to run for President and Vice-President let the secretary know.  MBH 

members are encouraged to attend.  This gives you an opportunity to express 

your ideas, or thoughts on MBH. 

 

Please share a copy of the Release to some-
one who may not have access to a computer 

or a possible new member. 



The RELEASE is published monthly and is viewable on the Missouri Bow Hunters Website, and on 
Facebook. MBH members can have it e-mailed to them by providing an e-mail address on their 
membership application. 

Annual MBH Membership Rates: 

Single—$25.00 

Family—$30.00 

Youth—$12.50 (under 18) 

Memberships can be renewed online at WWW.mobowhunters.org, or by filling out the attached form 

and mailing to: MBH Secretary, 16909 E 44th St S 

Independence, MO 64055 

  

Have any news, stories, or pictures to share in the RELEASE? 

Submit them to Kathy Russell at  gammyrussell@gmail.com 

Contact MBH at: 

Missouri Bow Hunters 

16909 E 44th St. S. 

Independence, MO 64055 

816-645-2198 

E-Mail: 

mbhsecretary@gmail.com 

Website: 

www.mobowhunters.org 

Facebook: 

Missouri Bow Hunters 

Missouri Bow Hunters Life Memberships 

For outstanding contributions to the sport of Archery 

1953 Paul Jeffries* 1991 Don Roper 

1954 Hugh Collins* 1993 Mille Foster* 

1954 Pauline A. Reeg* 1993 Earl Foster* 

1967 Jim Schulz* 1994 Jerry Reynolds 

1980 Earl Hoyt, Jr.* 2000 Gene Towne* 

1981 Dick Wood 2006 Jack Davis 

1984 Paul Poteet 2006 Dave Williams 

1985 Jim Lewis* 

  

2005 Dr. Charles (Bert) Gray 
  

son (Honorary Life Member)*   

*Deceased   

http://WWW.mobowhunters.org
mailto:mbhsecretary@gmail.com
http://www.mobowhunters.org


In Memorial  

 

On Friday June 26th, 2020 a beloved member of our archery family passed away.  

Butch Herold was 75 and from Palmyra, Missouri.  Born on April 3, 1945 In Washing-

ton D.C.  He was married April 30, 1966 to Anna Sue Edmunds, and she survives.  

Other survivors include Nathan Herold, Leila (Monte) Burch and Ryan Herold, four 

grandchildren, and three sisters.  Butch loved his family, archery, golf, and hunting.  

In 1980 he moved to Redland, Calif. To be Executive Secretary for the National Ar-

chery Association which was close to bankruptcy.  He was the owner of “Butch’s 

Sports World”.  He was a lifetime member of the NFAA, a member of MBH (served 

as President for 2 years).  He was a member of Duck’s unlimited, NWTF, Whitetails 

Unlimited and Pheasants Forever.  He loved to talk about the kids he worked with in 

archery.  The last two years, Butch taught an archery class for Hannibal LaGrange 

University.  He helped promote the National Archery in the Schools program and 

recently he was the Missouri State Coordinator for “S3DA” archery program.  Butch 

will be missed by many. 

 

Bill Myers 

President MBH 



 

CONSERVATION COMMITTEE REPORT 

 
The Conservation Federation of Missouri’s (CFM) Share the Harvest program will expand to include shelf-stable venison in the years 

to come as Governor Mike Parson signed HB 1711 on Tuesday, July 14th. The bill will allow shelf-stable venison to be utilized in 

more ways across the state to feed hungry Missourians. 

The previous statute stated that the deer meat must be frozen and packaged. This bill allows it to be frozen or packaged in a shelf-

stable manner such as snack sticks. As the statute states, only deer meat will be allowed to be donated to the highly successful Share 

the Harvest program administered by CFM. 

We are excited to see the program expand to include shelf-stable venison to help feed people across Missouri. Being able to include 

protein-rich meat to the backpacks of school children in need is just another way Missouri hunters can support their neighbors,” says 

Scott Baker, Feeding Missouri’s Executive Director. 

The Conservation Federation of Missouri, which celebrates its 85th anniversary this year, was founded by a citizen-led effort to keep 

politics out of conservation and preserve our state’s rich outdoor heritage. This effort that started in 1935, has pushed Missouri to be 

the top state in the nation for conservation. CFM, the voice for Missouri outdoors, is the watchdog over politicians and state agencies 

to ensure the conservation of our wildlife and natural resources, and will continue to do just that with programs like Share the Harvest. 

We are excited to see the program expand to include shelf-stable venison to help feed people across Missouri. Being able to include 

protein-rich meat to the backpacks of school children in need is just another way Missouri hunters can support their neighbors,” says 

Scott Baker, Feeding Missouri’s Executive Director. 

The Conservation Federation of Missouri, which celebrates its 85th anniversary this year, was founded by a citizen-led effort to keep 

politics out of conservation and preserve our state’s rich outdoor heritage. This effort that started in 1935, has pushed Missouri to be 

the top state in the nation for conservation. CFM, the voice for Missouri outdoors, is the watchdog over politicians and state agencies 

to ensure the conservation of our wildlife and natural resources, and will continue to do just that with programs like Share the Harvest. 

 

Happy Bow Hunt’in 

Jeff Blystone 

816-806-3574 

jankbly@gmail.com 

mailto:jankbly@gmail.com


MISSOURI BOW HUNTERS 
ASSOCIATION  

Its that time of  again.  Not only is this a National 
election year but  this is an election year for 
MBH.  The Board is looking for nominations for 
President  and Vice-President.  If  you know 
someone who would like to run for these posi-
tions or you would like to nominate someone, 
please let the secretary know.  Ballots will go 
out in November.   





 

LARGE & SMALL GAME COMMITTEE 
What’s New for 2020? Check out these Deer Season Changes. You can find out 

more in the 2020 Fall Deer & Turkey Hunting Booklet or at 

https://huntfish.mdc.mo.gov/sites/default/files/downloads/2020FDT.pdf 
• Flood-prone areas in southeast Missouri are closed to hunting, except waterfowl, during deer and turkey seasons 

when river levels exceed certain limits. To see if an area is open or closed for hunting, visit 

www.mdc.mo.gov/semofloods. 

• To slow the spread of CWD, there are new carcass transportation regulations. New restrictions on cervids 

harvested outside of Missouri and new restrictions on moving deer carcasses from CWD Management Zones in 

Missouri. 

• Clark County has been added to the CWD Management Zone. 

• During Nov. 14–15, hunters who harvest a deer in the CWD Management Zone must take it on the day of harvest 

to a CWD sampling station. See pages 6–11. Note: The Conservation Department is monitoring the COVID-19 

pandemic and will re-evaluate by Nov. 1 mandatory CWD sampling requirements. For the latest information, 

please visit mdc.mo.gov/cwd. 

• The antler-point restriction has been removed for Clark County and inside the Columbia city limits. 

• Nonresident permit prices have gone up. Now it costs $265. 

• Hunters may no longer use a Firearms Antlerless Deer Hunting Permit in Atchison County. 

• Hunters may now fill two Firearms Antlerless Deer Hunting Permits in Lincoln and Montgomery counties and in 

Cass County outside the urban zone. 

• To qualify for no-cost resident landowner permits, you now must own at least 20 acres in one contiguous tract.  

• Nonresidents who own at least 75 acres in one contiguous tract in Missouri may now buy deer and turkey hunting 

permits at reduced prices. Reduced cost is $195. 

• To get landowner permits, you must submit information about your property by filling out a Landowner Permit 

Application at www.mdc.mo.gov/buypermits  

• Qualifying landowners may now receive two Resident Landowner Firearms Antlerless Deer Hunting Permits in 

Newton County.  

• Archery Antlerless Deer Hunting Permits may now be used in Scott County. 

• New managed deer hunts have been added, and others have been removed or modified.  

• Deer hunting regulations have changed for some conservation areas.  

• A limited elk hunting season will be held in Carter, Reynolds, and Shannon counties.  

• There is a new definition for handgun.   

 

Happy Bow Hunt’in,  
Jeff Blystone 
816-806-3575 
jandkbly@gmail.com  

https://huntfish.mdc.mo.gov/sites/default/files/downloads/2020FDT.pdf
http://www.mdc.mo.gov/semofloods
http://www.mdc.mo.gov/buypermits
mailto:jandkbly@gmail.com


Club Directory 

MISSOURI ROCK’N SHOTS (NFAA/MBH 01-24-21) BofR: Kathy Potter, 
efa@cvalley.net. Range location: 1401 County Road 1255, Huntsville, 
MO 65259; JOAD program available, call range for more information: 
660-651-3175 

INDEPENDENCE BOWHUNTERS (NFAA/MBH 4-30-21) Indoor range 
location: 6423 Railroad St., Raytown, MO; leagues and practice at 20 
yards. Outdoor range location: William Landahl Park, Argo Rd. & 7 
Hwy., Blue Springs, MO. President: Jim Forbes, Secretary: Tobi Forbes, 
816-645-2198, 16909 E. 44th St. S, Independence, MO 64055;  BofR: 
Jim Forbes,  816-863-7128. www.independencebowhunters.org 

NOMO BOWHUNTERS ARCHERY ASSN. (MBH 01-31-21) Moberly, MO. 
Outdoor range location: 1.8 miles east of Junction 24 and 63 on Hwy. 
24 on south side of highway. Contact & BofR: Charlie Langreder, 1508 
Secretariat Dr., Columbia, MO 65202, 573-864-7590; President: Larry 
Jackson, 660-998-1545; Secretary: Alan Eckhardt, 573-881-4199 

NORTHSIDE ARCHERS (MBH 8-31-20) St. Louis, MO. Meets 1st Monday 
of every other month. Field range location: Creve Coeur Park, take 
Dorsett Rd., west from I-270 to Creve Coeur Park. Contact & BofR: Bob 
Brumback, 3260 Carlow Place, St. Ann, MO 63074, 314-427-2953; 

President Rich Noble; Secretary: Bob Brumback, 
rbrumback6167@sbcglobal.net 
 
NORTHWEST MISSOURI ARCHERY CLUB (MBH/NFAA 6-22-21) 3D 
range location: from Bethany, Mo. Take Hwy. 136 west 9 miles to Rt. 
EE, New Hampton, north 12 miles to Rt. M, west 3 miles to Emmett & 
Leah Seat Conservation Area. Watch for signs to archery range. 
President: Charles Fosdick, 205 S 23rd St, Bethany, MO 64424, 660-868-
0475; Secretary: Teri Fosdick, 660-425-6155; BofR: Ed Criger. 
 
OZARKS TARGET ARCHERS (NFAA/MBH 11/05/20) 5780 S Farm Rd 
141; Springfield, MO 65810; 417-874-2910; President/BofR: Amy 
Francka afrancka@springfieldmo.gov; Indoor and outdoor field range. 
 
SUMMIT ARCHERY CENTER (MBH 8-31-20) 1164 Decker Rd., Labadie, 
MO 63055; 636-742-2531. President: Chris Schmidt, Secretary: Jim 
Ford; BofR: Jeff Friedmann jf4657@gmail.com.   
 

  

Commercial Archery Lanes & Shops 

INDIAN TRAILS ARCHERY PRO SHOP (MBH 3-31-20)  Owner: Faron Teague; 1521 N Hwy 19; Salem, MO 65560; 573-729-9593.  Indoor range and 
outdoor Fita range.     

 

http://www.independencebowhunters.org/
mailto:rbrumback6167@sbcglobal.net
mailto:afrancka@springfieldmo.gov
mailto:jf4657@gmail.com


Missouri Bow Hunters Association 
16909 E. 44th St. S 

Independence, MO 64055 
816-645-2198 

www.mobowhunters.org 

 

 

Membership Application 
 

 Single $25 

 Family $30 

 Youth $12.50 (under 18) 

Name: __________________________________________ DOB: (if under 18) _________________ 

Address: _________________________________________________________________________ 

City: _____________________________________  State: _____________  Zip:  _______________ 

Email: __________________________________________  Phone:  _________________________ 

Affiliated Club ____________________________________________ 

Referred by ______________________________________________ 

Family Members: 

Name 1:  ____________________________________  DOB: (if under 18)  ____________________ 

Name 2:  ____________________________________  DOB: (if under 18)  ____________________ 

Name 3:  ____________________________________  DOB: (if under 18)  ____________________ 

Name 4:  ____________________________________  DOB: (if under 18)  ____________________ 

Name 5:  ____________________________________  DOB: (if under 18)  ____________________ 

Name 6:  ____________________________________  DOB: (if under 18)  ____________________ 

 
Mail Completed Form to: 

Missouri Bow Hunters 
16909 E. 44th St. S 

Independence, MO 64055 
For questions call: 816-645-2198 u Join online at www.mobowhunters.org  


